
 My name is Bryson Smith, and I am a sophomore attending Foothill High School. I am 
currently attempting to graduate from high school after my junior year. After high school, I 
intend to pursue an undergraduate education in Aerospace Engineering and Artificial 
Intelligence. I am interested in serving as a Student Board Member because I want to be able to 
improve the opportunities that SUHSD students have. I am currently in the process of getting 
ready to apply to colleges (MIT, Stanford, UC Berkeley, etc); it is shocking to me what a lot of 
the kids who have gotten into these programs have accomplished during their time in high 
school. As students in SUHSD, we are lucky to have access to AP classes. It is very difficult to 
compare students between different schools, and AP classes and tests are one of the most 
effective ways to do this. I have tried to take advantage of these opportunities to the best of my 
ability. I am currently a sophomore enrolled in AP PreCalculus, AP Physics 1, Honors 
Chemistry, Advanced Drama, and AP Computer Science Principles in addition to English 1C at 
Shasta College. I had to work very hard to get enrolled in some of my current classes because I 
am “too young” to take them, and there are other classes that I wasn’t able to take due to grade 
restrictions. I took sophomore year math at UPrep when I was in 8th grade, but was forced to 
retake the class at Foothill because I was told that I would run out of math classes to take. I 
would love to continue taking physics classes next year, but SUHSD doesn’t offer anything past 
Physics 1 because the class is advertised as senior year science. When I started at Foothill, I was 
intending to enroll in Chinese as my foreign language but SUHSD got rid of the class that year. I 
have many friends who would be interested in taking Chinese or French as their foreign 
language, but they are instead forced to take ASL or Spanish because they are the only languages 
offered. A lot of prestigious colleges don’t even accept ASL as a foreign language, a trap that I 
almost fell into when enrolling for classes. These things can’t be changed to improve my high 
school experience, but they could be changed to improve the 25-26 school year and beyond. I 
would love the opportunity to improve these restrictions and course offerings, and I hope that 
you will consider electing me to allow me to more effectively accomplish these goals.  




